

# Responsible - Inquisitive - Confident - Inspired - Respectful

#### Dear parents and carers,

It is hot, HOT, HOT! Despite the rising temperatures, the children have continued to give their best this week in all areas of the curriculum. Next week, we will see the Year 4 children complete the multiplication tests - where they have to answer 25 mixed multiplication questions, with only have 5 seconds per question. This is not an easy feat, feel free to have a try for yourselves here: https://www.timestables.co.uk/multiplication-tables-check/ Parents of children in Year 4, please also allow your child to practice over the weekend if you are able to. Lastly, we hope the children off to Battle Abbey for their trip next week have a wonderful time - we look forward to hearing what you found out about the Battle of Hastings, 1066!

Mrs Elliott & Mrs Knock



# Star of the Week

Congratulations to our stars of the week who have shown a happy disposition or gone out of their way to make others happy.

Owls: Billy-Jay B who makes so many members of staff happy through his helpfulness and hard work.

Foxes: Mylah L for lighting up her classroom with her smile and encouraging others to enjoy their day, just like she does.

Rabbits: Jackson E for having a happy approach to school life and learning. Hedgehogs: Jules M who always comes to school with a smile on his face!



### Readers of the Week

Congratulations to our readers of the week:

Owls: Maci G and Heidi J.

Foxes: Caroline F. Rabbits: Dexter S.

Hedgehogs: Dylan S, Edward W-I, James M and Tommie T.

This week Gaston resides in Foxes and mini-Gaston in Hedgehogs.



#### **Reading Certificates**

Certificates were handed out in assembly today to:

Fraiser R (25), Isabel M (50), James M, Amelia S, Oliver H, Jasper F and Annie O'S (100), Mireya K-L and Oscar J (150).



## Year 6 to Safety in Action

This week Year 6 children went to the Safety in Action event at Hastings Fire Station. They learnt a number of key skills including how to cross the road safely, what to do in a fire, as well as water and electricity safety. They did really well, showing an impressive maturity in their responses; although we still have a little work to do regarding sharing information online - and how what you post stays on the internet forever...







#### **Robertsbridge Cluster Cricket Festival**

Well done to Layla S-P, Heidi J, Maci G, Amber Y, Frank H, James F, Fraiser R and Cole M who represented the school at our Robertsbridge Cluster Cricket Tournament on Tuesday. The team made some incredible catches as well as hitting quite a few sixes resulting in a fantastic third place out of 6 competing schools. Well done TEAM BREDE!

#### **School Council**

During one of our meetings, school council requested additional shade for the playground. We now have some parasols for our picnic benches.

A huge **thank you** to **Mr Clark and Mr Drew** for re-arranging the benches to maximise the parasol's effectiveness!





Another huge thank you to everyone who donated plants for the Reception outdoor area. As you can see, they are a colourful addition alongside the children's sunflowers and bean plants.



# GOOD BY E

#### Year 6 Leavers' Assembly

A reminder that the Year 6 Leavers' Assembly takes place at 9am on Friday 15th July and all parents of Year 6 children are welcome to attend. Please can the parents also check their e-mails as last week Mrs Elliott sent you a ParentMail that requires a response. Please speak to her if you are unsure.



#### **Parent Governor**

Our enthusiastic Governing Body need your help! The Governors are looking to recruit a parent Governor to contribute to strategic decision regarding the school. No prior training is required, and full support will be given by the other Governors as well as East Sussex training if required. Please e-mail ahanney@brede.e-sussex.sch.uk for more information.



## **Parent Information**

**Sun safety:** Please be aware that there is a level 3 heatwave alert until Sunday. As we move into sunnier weather, please ensure your child has sun cream applied or is able to apply it themselves. Children must not share sun cream when in school. We also advise that children have a sun hat in school and a water bottle that they can regularly refill.



#### **Diary Dates**

Tuesday 21.06.22	Battle Abbey School trip	Rabbits and Foxes
Tuesday 28.06.22 -	Mallydams Residential	Owls
Thursday 30.06.22		
Tuesday 5.07.22	Online safety workshop	Open to all parents
Monday 11.07.22	Kingswood Activity Day	Whole school
Wednesday 13.07.22	Sports Day	Whole school – parents welcome Reception - Y3 am, Y4-6 pm
Friday 15.7.22	Leavers' Assembly 9am Tea Party 2pm	Y6 Parents
Thursday 21.07.22	INSET day – school closed	Whole school
Friday 22.07.22	School closed in lieu of the Jubilee Bank Holiday.	Whole school



# Safeguarding

If you have any concerns regarding safeguarding, please speak to any of the staff below:

- Mrs Bulgin Designated Safeguarding Lead
- Mrs Burrows / Mrs Knock / Mrs Elliott Deputy DSLs